

Georgia Department of Education Item for State Board of Education Approval — Other —

Item Name

State Board of Education Statement regarding Dr. Eric Thomas

Recommendation – Action Item

The State Board of Education recommends approval of the following actions: (1) approve the proposed statement regarding Dr. Eric Thomas; (2) provide a copy of the statement to the Georgia Office of Inspector General; and (3) attach the statement to the January 2020 Georgia Department of Education audit report that examined the operations of the Chief Turnaround Office for production along with the audit in and response to any open records request for the audit to the State Board of Education.

Supports the Following Education Goal or Goals in the Agency Strategic Plan

Ongoing Operations

Summary

Proposed Statement:

On January 15, 2020, the State Superintendent submitted an internal audit report of the Chief Turnaround Office to the State Board of Education. Dr. Thomas was the Chief Turnaround Officer at the relevant time of this audit. The Board, to which Dr. Thomas reported directly, thoroughly reviewed the audit report and Dr. Thomas' February 13, 2020 response to the audit report. After such review, the Board took no disciplinary action, and now considers the matter closed.

The Board thanks Dr. Thomas for his professionalism during this matter and his passion and commitment to Georgia's students, families, and communities.

Under Dr. Thomas' leadership, through his departure at the end of the 2019-2020 school year, the Chief Turnaround Office positively impacted schools and districts. Furthermore, as intended by the legislation, innovations piloted in the Turnaround Office have the potential to impact school improvement efforts statewide.